BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 5, 2011
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:13.  Attending trustees were: Peg Stecky, Phil DeLeo, Bill Strader, Vicki Karuzas, Darren Butler, and Michael Frederick-Martinez.  

Guests were: Keely Saunders and Rich Thompson.
Approval of Agenda – Ross called for approval of the agenda.  Bill made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Darren seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes – Ross reviewed the minutes of the April 7th meeting and called for approval of them.  Peg made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Vicki seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report – Bill reviewed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $16,012.42.  Bill reported that Tom Timm has requested an increase in salary for his services from $6,000 a year to $7,000.  Bill explained some of the other expenditures for the Month of April, totaling approximately $4,000.  Vicki moved to approve the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Peg seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS

Restroom repairs – Ross reported that the electricians will start replacing lights on Friday, May 6th.   The work on resurfacing the floors will also start with the week.  The plumber will install new fixtures in the second week of May.     

Broken toys in kids play area – Darren stated that he has buried the base of the broken toy so that it no longer poses a safety hazard.  Keely will select and order a new replacement toy from Big Toys.  

Park Bulletin Board – Rich reported he has completed the repair of the park bulletin board.
Building gutters – Rich reported he has completed the repair of the gutters.  

Shed Hinges – ACTION ITEM – Rich said he cannot get the lock open on the shed door.  Thus, he has not been able to install the bolts in the hinges, but will keep trying.  

Permit Parking signs – ACTION ITEM – Ross reported he will be contacting Zumar Signs on Friday, May 6th to order signs.   

Shutters – ACTION ITEM – Peg reported that she has brought her class to the park, and they have measured the windows.  Their next step is to get a bid for materials from Lowe’s.  She will get the bid as soon as her schedule permits.    

.  
NEW BUSINESS

Annual meeting – Ross noted he will be on-call on May 21st and may not be able to attend the meeting.  He will meet with vice president Jim Schwarz to prepare Jim for the meeting.  Darren announced he, too, may miss the annual meeting.  Phil stated he will be out of town for the annual meeting, and Michael stated she may have to work that day.     
64th Street clean-up – ACTION ITEM – Ross will include the clean-up by Bohemian Estates on the annual meeting agenda for discussion.  His emphasis will be to make island residents more aware of keeping our entrance road clean.

Past due accounts – Ross said he has received a request for the board to grant a payment exception to a property owner/landlord who claims he thought his renters were paying his dues.  After some discussion about this case, the board agreed to not start making exceptions for dues payments.

Light pole storage – Peg noted that Jack Yarbrough is anxious to get the light pole out of his back yard.  Peg reported that Jack will soon be back on a day shift, and at that time we need to help him find a place to help him move the pole to a new locations.    

Key Distribution – Rich has contacted Tom Timm about more keys, and Tom has told him the cost of the keys is now up to $15 per key.  Tom suggested we scale back the number of new keys to make at this time.  The board authorized an additional 50 keys be made, and that the president and Tom should have a master to make keys as necessary.
Pay increase for Tom Timm – The board returned to the discussion of additional pay for Tom Timm.  Darren made a motion for the raise, and Michael seconded his motion.  The raise was approved unanimously.       

The next board meeting will be on June 2, 2011.  The annual meeting will be at 10:00 a.m. on May 21st.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:40.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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